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August 3, 2023
To the residents of Ootischenia, 

The Ootischenia Improvement District (OID) is asking all residents to water ONLY on their assigned dates and within the time frame allotted for watering.

All of British Columbia is in a drought condition and the province has issued an advisory that watering should be cut by 50%.  As well the RDCK has issued an order that any users within their owned or operated systems cut watering by 50%.

Your Board of Trustees has been vigilant in assessing the condition of our 3 aquifers and pumps and feel that with everyone's cooperation we may not have to go that route at this time.  Our operator is working diligently and checking each day on our water supply.

We ask again that all residents on the OID water system water only as directed within our bylaw.

NO WATERING ON THE 31ST OF THE MONTH

EVEN NUMBERED HOUSES ON EVEN DAYS FROM

12:00 AM UNTIL 6:00AM and then again from

6:00 PM UNTIL 12:00 AM

ODD NUMBERED HOUSES ON ODD DAYS FROM

12:00 AM UNTIL 6:00AM and then again from

6:00 PM UNTIL 12:00 AM 

The unfortunate news is since we have increased the patrol of our community (which will now be done on a continuous basis) we have given out 57 notices in four days to residents for watering past the permitted time, or watering on the days they shouldn’t be watering at all.  In the event of a second violation the OID has the authority to TURN OFF THE RESIDENT’S WATER IMMEDIATELY.

The fee for turning on the water is $110.00 and must be paid before the water is turned on.

On the evening of July 27, O.I.D. personnel began an intensive assessment of outdoor water use by personally visiting all areas of the OID at all times of day and night. Since these patrols began and violation notices issued, there has been a significant reduction in water consumption. Compared to July 27 before the mass water use assessment activities took place, the three wells showed the following savings:

Well #2 a four-day output reduction of 92,250 gallons

Well #6 a four-day output reduction of 141,450 gallons

Well #5 a four-day output reduction of 55,200 gallons

The combined output reduction for all wells for the four-day period was 288,900 US gallons of water. This volume of water is more than double the average volume consumed by the entire O.I.D. on an average winter day. (120,000 gallons)
As a community we all must work together to respect the current watering bylaw to reduce the probability of moving to Level 2 restrictions, which would eliminate evening watering and other water uses.

The Board is working with our Area J rep and the RDCK to secure funding for a new well and related infrastructure.  In the interim, the Board of Trustees will remain focussed on ensuring access to safe drinking water for residential use and Fire Protection services.   
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